Burke, Ruth A

From: Mansius, Donald J.

Sent: Thursday, August 02, 2018 9:28 AM
To: Crawford, Jeff S

Cc: Cone, Marc A

Subject: MFS comments on OTR petition

Please let me know if you have any questions.
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STATE OF MAINE
DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE, CONSERVATION & FORESTRY
MAINE FOREST SERVICE
22 STATE HOUSE STATION
AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333 WALTER E. WHITCOMB
COMMISSIONER

PAUL R. LEPAGE
GOVERNOR

01 August 2018

Department of Environmental Protection
ATTN: Jeffrey Crawford

17 State House Station

Augusta, ME 04333-0022

SUBJECT: Ozone Transport Region Petition

Dear Mr. Crawford:

The Maine Forest Service supports DEP’s petition to remove a portion of Maine from the Ozone
Transport Region (OTR). This is a common-sense approach to air quality regulation in the state. We
concur with the DEP’s analysis of the situation and the justification for removal.

Our agency’s mission is to protect and enhance Maine’s forest resources for all of the benefits the
forest provides. DEP’s petition is consistent with our mission.

If the petition is granted, it would reduce the regulatory burden on a significant portion of Maine’s
forest products industry and seems likely to stimulate investments in technological improvements that
would allow the industry to remain competitive. As the petition states, firms seeking to increase
production will still be required to use the best available control technologies.

We encourage DEP to move forward with this petition as soon as possible.

Thank you.
Sincerely,

Doug Denico
Director, Maine Forest Service
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